


4. As we understand it KCDC has no in-house coastal engineer. Therefore, who
evaluated and recommended the rejection of the 'design and build' submissions,
referred to in the earlier OIA?

There has not been a formal Council tender process entered into for the construction of
the currently proposed concrete seawall option. If you would like to submit a design and
build option into the formal tender process, then that could be done as part of the next
stage in the project once Council has decided on a preferred option.

If you are referring to the previous “stepped wall” option provided by yourself in 2017 then
Tonkin and Taylor provided expert advice in assessing this option.

5. You have indicated that the 'design and build' submissions were "not designed".
Please explain what "not designed" means.

We are not aware of where this reference is taken from so not able to answer the question
directly but design documentation associated with 960m of potential seawall would
generally include substantive supporting information regarding elements of the design
such as but not limited to:

• Geotech investigation and supporting calculations, risks and assumptions;
• Structural calculations and relevant drawings and design assumptions and

parameters;
• Spatial survey data and associated details, drawings and any risks assumptions;
• Relevant sign-off from suitably qualified individuals for design and relevant elements

of the design;
• Peer review documentation if required for design.

You have the right to request the Ombudsman to review this decision. Complaints can be 
sent by email to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz, by fax to (04) 471 2254, or by post to 
The Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143. 

Yours sincerely 

Sean Mallon 
Group Manager Infrastructure Services 
Te Kaihautū Ratonga Pakiaka 








